WHITE WOMAN LANE SCHOOL

White Woman Lane, Sprowston, Norwich. NR6 7JA
Telephone: 01603 419203 Fax: 01603 424651
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Best News ...

Dear Parent / Guardian,

The Week Ahead

Wed. 2™ Sept. -

Final Issue 20™ July 2016

Assertive Mentoring Meetings; please ensure you have an
appointment with your child’s new class teacher.
SCHOOL OPEN - CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL
8.50 am Start of the new academic year

9.15 am Start of new academic vear for new Year 3

Mon. 5™ Sept 5

Housepoint Totals

Buckingham (Green) Total - 68

Balmoral (Blue) Total - 97

Sandringham  (Yellow) Total - 74

Windsor (Red) Total - 111
HOUSE CUP

-

2 {."S
The House Cup was awarded to
Windsor
For the academic year 2015 — 2016
The cup was presented to the House Captains during the Celebration Assembly

THE ATTENDANCE CUP THE ATTENDANCE CUP

Was awarded to

Was awarded to

3B 3B
With attendance of With attendance of
98.9% 97.4%
For the week For the academic year
11" to 15 July 2016 2015 - 2016

As this will be the last newsletter of the term, the staff and | wish to express our gratitude for all the help
and support given by so many of you to the school over the last academic year. As we reach the end of
the school year we have to say farewell to Year 6 and wish them every success in the future; they have
been a great year group throughout the school. | don’'t know where the time has gone — it only seems
like yesterday that these children arrived at White Woman Lane! Doesn't it make you feel old? Every
Year 6 pupil was given a Year 6 photograph to remember their time with us and with each other.
I would like to take this opportunity to thank our wonderful school secretaries for all their hard work this
year, Mrs Read, Mrs Collinson and Mrs Dickerson, without whom ... we simply do not know what we
would do!
Also thanks to our brilliant cleaners who do such a wonderful job looking after our school with such
pride. Thanks too, to Mr. Smith who helps in too numerous ways to mention!
My thanks to the kitchen staff who spend so much extra time providing healthy menus and tuck and the
midday supervisors who work so hard to enable children to enjoy safe and constructive playtime. Many
thanks to the Crossing Patrol who does such an important job.
Many adults give so freely of their time to enrich the experiences our children have and | am extremely
grateful to all of you who help us with various things such as, hearing the children read, threading
needles, assisting with cycle proficiency training and organising events to raise funds for the school.
Finally my thanks to all the staff of WWL for all their hard work,
enthusiasm and commitment to the children and the school this year.
Wishing you all a sunny, happy and restful, summer holiday!




WELCOME!
In September we will be welcoming Miss Coates who will be a new class teacher in Year 5
and Miss Stackwood who will be a class teacher in Year 3.

GOODBYE TO.....

As most of you know, we are having two long-established members of teaching staff this
summer. Miss Bufton is moving to another school nearer to her home and Mrs Brooks has
chosen to retire early. They have been part of the fabric of WWL for a very long time and
influenced, guided and taught hundreds of pupils. They each have specific skills which have
enhanced the progress of their pupils across the curriculum and we will miss those attributes.
As individuals they have both deeply cared for their pupils, putting children’s welfare and well-
being above all else. They have also both mentored some of our newer members and should
be proud of the teachers they have helped mould. They are a lasting legacy... Thanks You!
Musically the school has lost two talents although a new one has emerged on the back of
their departure! Both will be sorely missed, as teachers and friends but we look forward to
hearing about their various adventures and wish them luck.

CONGRATULATIONS!
Many congratulations to Miss Brunning who leaves us this term, to return in September as
Mrs Harewood. We hope Miss Brunning and her husband both have a lovely day and wish
them every happiness for the future.

LIBRARY REQUEST
If you should find any books at home during the summer break, please return them to school
as soon as possible. No questions asked — we promise!

NEW STORYBAGS
From September, children will be able to borrow our new Storybags from the Library
Bus. These help develop reading and language skills, develop confidence in using
books and encourage a life-long love of reading.
You can enjoy the story together - by reading the story aloud, asking questions,
discussing the illustrations, acting out the story using the characters and props and
listening to the audio CD.
Titles:
Y3 — Millie’s Marvellous Hat
Y4 —The Day the Crayons Quit
Y5 — Gorilla
Y6 — The Arrival
They will be on display in the foyer on Friday 2™ September during the Assertive
Mentoring Meetings and from Mon 5 children will be able to reserve them from the
Library Bus.
We hope you have fun with the Storybags!

ELEBRATION

ATTENDANCE
Certificates were awarded to those children who have achieved 100% attendance in the
summer term 2016 and the following children were awarded certificates and an Attendance
Badge for achieving 100% attendance for the whole school year ~ September 2015 — July
2016

Charlotte Beaumont Daniel Gaskin Poppy Powell William Clayton
Daisy Gilbert Lucy Oakley Sophie Dobbs Bailey Yallop
Katy Youngman Joshua Hill Kian Preece Brianne Turley
Matthew Clarke Danny Cresswell Nathan Goreham Phoebe Mears
Madison Marshall-Nichols Toby Roberts Lleyton Ellwood

Lauren Minns Harry O'Callaghan Milo Pells Maisie Rayner
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Ammar Hameed Kaia Mager-Brink Noah Marron Emilie Brown

Amber Cresswell Jack Dickerson Sienna Frederick Luke Hill
Ben Rayner Thomas Southemn Warren Taylor Faith Goguet
Nell McGuiness Thomas Seago Chioe Turley

A very special award was presented to Jack Dickerson, who has not missed a single session
at school for the whole four years of attendance — 100% for four years! Wow!
Fantastic Jack — well done!

BRONZE AWARD
The following pupils have achieved their Bronze Star award and they were presented with N &
their certificates and stars in the Celebration Assembly; /\t
John Nundy Gracie Britcher Rizwan Ahmed Ben Smith !
Lacey Barber Tallulah Brickley Rusith Antony Logan Goodall
Ella Freeman George Gladden Evie Craven Lola Burke
William Clayton Libby Croydon Liam Gascoyne Brooke Higgins
Eva Hailes Ethan Head Ellie Hipperson Ruby Isherwood
Lucy Oakley Angel Griggs Jayden Lee Henry Mann
Harry Parker Sienna Brown Milo Pells Hadley Pegg
Nathan Goreham Joshua Burgess Corey Lucas Samantha Atkinson
Ella-Louise Ramm Freya Wennington Madison Marshall-Nicholls

Leo Parsons-Finch

SILVER AWARD
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The following pupils have achieved their Silver Star award and they were presented with their
certificates and stars in the Celebration Assembly;

Isabelle Williams Kaylen Whybra-Crick  Benjamin Ashby William Davison
Natasha Bew Joshua Doy Sanjidah Chowhury Caitlin Stevenson
Kayleigh Taylor Karmen Wan Grace Aldous Tyler Aramendia
Connor Emery Owen Gibbs Katie Hartman Joe Hicks
George Howes Lauren Minns Abigail Knights Phoebe Mears
Brianne Turley Lillie Grice Lillie Grice Isabel Fare
Olivia Stevenson Finley Cocking Harry Martin Sam Britton
George Potter Natalia Tuttle

GOLD AWARD

The following pupils have achieved their Gold Star award and they were presented with their
certificates and stars in the Celebration Assembly:

Rhiana Tibbs Izzy Taylor Kacey Pottle Lauren Hailes
Evie Dickerson Jamie Hudson Mia Higgins Spencer Boyd
Eleanor Wagstaff Hope Rogers Mackenzie Hewett Anya Aldous
Megan Kimani Brandon Lee Kaia Mager-Brink Liberty Millins
Owen Pamplin Jayden Souris Tasha Wells Lewis Alcock
Amber Cresswell Jack Dickerson Lewis Sutton Kieran Pegg
Noah Marron George Edwards Ben Rayner Warren Taylor
Brandon Clarke Katie Labon Gino Qulare Chloe Turley
Gaith Goguet Millie Kett Ben Stibbon Thomas Southern

Chloe-Jayne Copsey  Joe Pinches



PLATINUM AWARD
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The following pupils have achieved their Platinum award and they were presented with their
certificates and stars in the Celebration Assembly:

Thomas Seago Nell McGuiness Skye Betts Jessica Davies

Emilie Brown Luke Hill Harriet Knights Harry Leggett

Tilly Watkins Sophie Overton Millie Britcher Molly Albrow

Amina Begum Rio Abodunde Caitlin Loombe Ammar Hameed
HEADTEACHER AWARD

These certificates were awarded at the Celebration Assembly this morning.

The certificates were awarded to individuals for a range of reasons - for example, for
consistently achieving a good standard of work, for consistent effort, for making good
progress, for an improved attitude to school and work, for consistently achieving a high
standard of behaviour and for care and consideration of others.

The Class Teachers and Teaching Assistants nominated the following pupils;

Gracie Britcher Joshua Wicks Rusith Antony Emilee Birch

Eva Hailes Logan Goadall Jack Oakley Grace Aldous
Matthew Clarke Hanna Dobbs Isabel Fare Jayden Lee
Dylan Carey Tyler Aramendia Holly Taragan Jessica Ramm
Ashton Norman Mackenzie Hewett Daisy Wigger Haydn Thompson
Karmen Wan Harriet Knights Jack Dickerson Liberty Millins
Noah Marron Gino Oulare Chloe-Jayne Copsey

SCHOOL COUNCIL

In recognition of the contribution they have made to the School Council
and School Improvement, awards were presented to the executive committee;

Gino Oulare and  Harriet Knights

WWLS Korfball Team of the Year 2016

This award goes to the team which has shown the most commitment to training
throughout the year, the most enthusiasm for the sport and the most improvement in their
skills. As a team these players have shown commitment, enthusiasm and a fantastic sporting
attitude not only this year but since Year 4 when they began playing. They have made a
fabulous improvement in their skills due to hard work and the players have a determination
never to give up when matches get tough, which has helped this team win so many matches
and tournaments this year. They are real team players who work for each other as well as for
themselves in matches to create goal scoring opportunities. What a credit to the school and
themselves. It has been an absolute pleasure to teach you all.

Congratulations to ... Year 6 A Team



Korfball Player of the Year — Girl

Her commitment and enthusiasm for the sport has been unfaltering since Year 4. Although
unable to play for Norfolk at the Inter-Area she attended every training session and
unknowingly helped me select the A and B team boys by her playing against them - thank
you. She is a superb tactician, who reads the game very well. She sets up goal scoring
opportunities for other players and gets herself in great positions to attack and score. Well
done... Harriet Knights.

Korfball Player of the Year — Boy
Both this award and the above were incredibly hard to choose because there are so many
worthy winners. This award goes to a boy who has continued to improve his skills and has
now started scoring in matches — showing that commitment and hard work pays off. He did
not play for the Norfolk team but he would definitely be selected for the squad now. He has
often been a substitute at times but his attitude has been fantastic, always sporting, never
complaining, and always giving 100% in attack and defence on the pitch.
Well done... Rio Abodunde.

The above and the following Year 6 players were also awarded special Korfball
certificates in recognition of their outstanding achievements this year:

Kieran Pegg — A superb natural goal scorer, with a great sporting attitude, who can be relied
upon to score those goals that really matter in crucial games.

Joe Pinches and Sienna Frederick — Their excellent natural defensive skills are now being
matched with great attacking skills and goal scoring.

Jack Dickerson — He began as a B team player but his phenomenal work rate and effort
quickly earned him his A team place. With brilliant attacking and defensive skills, his shots
show techniques many adults would be proud of.

Sophie Overton — A great goal scorer who always works hard in attack and defence and
always gives 100%. Fantastic skills and attitude.

Leo Armstrong-lginla — A nippy attacker who makes great interceptions in defence and
always gives 100% in matches. Played really well for Norfolk in January.

Alisha Bell — She has had solid Korfball skills in attack and defence since Year 4, and has
been prepared to step into the A or B team when needed. Well done.

WWLS Football Team of the Year 2016

For winning 6 trophies in 2 years - our most successful team for a long time!
Congratulations to ...

Jayden Souris Jack Dickerson Joe Pinches
Lewis Sutton Kieran Pegg Gustav Jefferson
Leo Armstrong Noah Marron Thomas Seago
William Archer William Davison Rio Abodunde

UPPER SCHOOL RUGBY
was awarded to:
Sophie Overton

UPPER SCHOOL RUGBY
was awarded to:
George Howes

SWIMMING AWARDS
were awarded to:
Katie Labon William Archer Molly Albrow George Mann

THE FEEK CUP
\y 2

For outstanding progress in Physical Education this prize was awarded to:
Kieran Pegg and Jack Dickerson



SPORTS COLOURS
For outstanding participation in sport throughout their 4 years at WWL
Sports Colours were awarded to:

Sophie Overton Sienna Frederick Kieran Pegg
Noah Marron Rio Abodunde Leo Armstrong
William Archer Gino Oulare
MUSIC AWARD
In recognition of the contribution made to the Choir, a prize was awarded to;
Laura Stafford Ammar Hameed

PERFORMING ARTS AWARD

In recognition of the contribution made to the Performing Arts, prizes were awarded to;
Harry Leggett and Emilie Brown

CHILDREN’S UNIVERSITY AWARD
was awarded to:
Amber Cresswell

ART AWARD

Nell McGuinness and Amina Begum were presented with a certificate and the art prize for
producing good quality art work during all lessons. Their sketchbooks are outstanding,
containing carefully drawn, imaginative pictures and carefully executed designs.

HISTORY AWARD

George Mann and Ben Ashby
were awarded the History Award in recognition of their interest in and enthusiasm for history.
They each received a book about the history of Old Catton from the Old Catton Society.

UNSUNG HERO AWARD
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In recognition of those who do everything you need doing without being asked, always there
when you need them, expect no praise — your ultimate right hand person;

Freya Welch and Toby Fisher

CARING PUPILS

Prizes were awarded to the following pupils in recognition of the kindness, care and
compassion regularly shown to fellow pupils;
Chloe-Jayne Copsey, Faith Goguet and Molly Albrow

ACADEMIC AWARDS

Prizes were awarded to the following pupils in recognition of their outstanding academic
performances in the end of Year 6 National Tests;

Ammar Hameed Charlotte Ring George Mann
Liam Aramendia Jamie Hudson Ben Rayner
Charlotte Ring Sophie Overton Harriet Knights
Harry Leggett

SHINE AWARD

In recognition of their determination, for always trying to do their best and for ‘shining’
throughout their time at WWL the ‘Shine Award’ was presented to:

Millie Britcher and Luke Hill



THE STAFF AWARD
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This is awarded to Year 6 pupils who are considered by all the staff of the school to have

made a consistent and significant contribution to the life of the school throughout his/her four
years of attendance. This year the certificate and prizes were awarded to:

Sienna Frederick Caitlin Loombe Noah Marron

Congratulations to you all.

YEAR 6
END OF KS2 TEST RESULTS

The results are back and pupil's individual achievements have been reported to parents.

In the SATs tests this year children received a scaled score between 80 and 120.
Any child getting 100 or more achieved the expected standard. Those below did not.

At the moment there is no official ‘greater depth’ level but | have included figures based on
where we think it might be.

% Children reaching Expected | Average Scaled Score %
Standard Achieving
score of
110+
(High
achievers)
National Average | WWL National Average WWL
Maths 70% 75% 103 105 38%
Reading 66% 80% 104 107 30%
GPS 72% 89% 103 106 37%
Writing (T.A) 74% 89% Greater depth: 8%
COMBINED 53% 68%
READING,
WRITNG AND
MATHS

Basically, we’ve smashed it! Well above the national average and floor level standards,

the children have done incredibly well. These fantastic results are testament to the hard
work of our pupils and commitment of all our staff and of course the positive
partnership with have with parents.




Parent Questionnaire Results July 2016

Questionnaires were completed following the ‘End of Year Mentoring Meeting’ and receipt of
the 'Annual Report to Parents’.

Agree Disagree | Don't
know

My child is happy at this school 100% 0% 0%
My child feels safe at this school 99% 0% 1%
My child makes good progress at this | 99% 1% 0%
school
My child is well looked after at this 100% 0% 0%
school
My child is taught well at this school 99% 1% 0%
My child receives appropriate 98% 2% 1%
homework for their age
This school ensures the pupils are well | 98% 1% 1%
behaved
This school deals effectively with 82% 0% 18%
bullying
This school is well led and managed 98% 2% 0%
This school responds well to any 93% 2% 5%
concern | raise
| receive valuable information from 99% 1% 0%
the school about my child’s progress
| would recommend this school to 99% 1% 0%
another parent

Figures may not add up to 100% due to rounding.

99 responses were received. Thank you to all who responded.
ON-LINE SECURITY

As part of our curriculum, our pupils receive full e-safety training within their ICT and PSHE
lessons. As your children may use the internet at home over the summer break, | thought it
may be a good idea to remind you of the website www.thinkuknow.co.uk which is an excellent
police backed website that explains all you need to know about keeping your child safe
online. There are specific pages for parents and for children. Do you know about which sites
your child accesses on the internet? Do you know all of the people they ‘chat’ to online?

And beware! ... Do you know your children could also access some inappropriate sites using
their games consoles, Nintento DS, X-Boxes and Playstations and of course using their
mobile phones?

YEAR 6 PICNIC

Year 6 enjoyed a picnic at lunchtime today. The picnic was supplied and prepared by the
Friends of White Woman Lane and some of our staff and we are extremely grateful to them.

UPPER SCHOOL PERFORMANCE

The performances raised £142.25 for the School Fund. Thank you for your support!



Summer

Get into Summer
Keep active during the summer holidays

There are lots of sports and physical activities on offer
across Norfolk this summer.

Activities range from our own Startrack Athletics courses
for 8 - 16s run by Active Norfolk's Paul Evans - to dance
classes at The Garage, fun days at tennis clubs and a golf
camp at Dereham. Click to find an activity near you

Get Info Summer is a publication which includes
information about keeping active and healthy, recipe
ideas, the chance to win bikes for the whole family and
money off vouchers at local leisure centres.

Pick up a copy from your local library.



